SLIDE SHOW CONTINUED ...

Our meeting on Monday, March 21 at 7:30 p.m. in Troutdale city hall will be a continuation of last month's Troutdale All-Electric Decade Slide Show, featuring a history of the city's buildings and their uses. Be there to add your two-bit's worth about some new structures we've added to our picture inventory -- places like the Doolittle house and Herman Blazer's home.

And join us afterward for coffee, a chat and refreshments provided by Alice Wand.

AND JUST BECAUSE ...

Just because it's nice to get together twice in one month, (and because we need the money) we are having our fund-raising dinner Tuesday evening, March 29, at 6 p.m. in the city park building. It is a products dinner touting brand name items and will offer fun and prizes. The price is \$3.50 per person and tickets are available by calling Ted Schulte, 668-9620, Sam Cox, 665-9086, or Alex Jones, 666-6718. We need to sell 125 tickets to make the optimum profit of \$300. Call now to reserve your tickets to pick them up or you can send a check to cover the number of tickets you want to Alex Jones, 104 SE Kibling St., Troutdale, Ore. 97060, and they will be returned by mail.

SPEAKING OF MONEY ...

It is time, once again, to collect dues. Your dues of \$3 per year per person may be mailed to Ted Schulte, 17655 SE Bluff Rd, #1, Sandy, Ore. 97055. If you would like also to be a member of the Oregon Historical Society at a bargain rate add an additional \$10 and you will help qualify the Troutdale Historical Society to be an affiliate member. (We signed up several affiliate members at the February meeting for a \$7 fee but have since learned that that amount has been raised.) Affiliate membership in the Oregon Historical Society entitles you to the OHS quarterly and 10 percent discounts at the OHS book shop, among other things.

GOOD THINGS HAPPEN ...

Best news this month is that Curt Kaiser, the graduate history student who volunteered so much time in the Depot Museum last summer, has offered to prepare the nomination to the National Register of Historic Places for the Harlow House. This is a lot of research and a great deal of paperwork, all requiring historical expertise. In terms of money, Curt's effort in this regard is worth hundreds of dollars.

Other good things: Ken Cone has loaned us pictures taken by his father that include some of the earliest views of Troutdale and the Harlow House...Jack Malcolm has given us a colored panoramic view of Troutdale...John Naismith has given a number of news clippings about the smelt run and some early-day flood photos... Ray Meyers provided us with an abstract with a great deal of history about Fairview... and several ladies from the local garden club district have brought us white violets to plant at the Harlow House...and Gerhard vonKohlbeck found our missing punch bowl.

CLIP AND SAVE LIST OF OFFICERS...

Cut this out and paste it in your address book.

President: Sam Cox, 1703 SE Woodard Rd., Troutdale, Ore. Phone, 665-9086

Vice-President: Alex Jones, P.O. Box 173, Troutdale, Ore. Phone, 666-6718

Secretary: Helen Otto, 23680 NE Shannon Ct., Troutdale, Ore. Phone, 665-6291

Treasurer: Ted Schulte, 17655 SE Bluff Rd., #1, Troutdale, Ore. Phone 668-9620

Historian: Sharon Nesbit, 623 Buxton, Troutdale, Ore. Phone, 665-0423

Board member: Bob Sturges, P.O. Box 426, Troutdale, Ore. Phone 665-4896

Board member: Chuck Blanchard, P.O. Box 175, Troutdale, Ore. Phone 667-9326

Board member: Bob Kerslake, Rt. 2, Box 780, Corbett, Ore. Phone 695-5368